THE ROLE OF THE SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR

FOR THE CURSILLO WEEKEND



The Pre�Cursillo

Spiritual Directors are asked to be on a team by one of the Cursillo Spiritual Directors (who are on the secretariat). The Spiritual Directors for the movement will assume coverage for the priestly duties of a weekend spiritual director.

The Spiritual Director for the Cursillo weekend (the 3 Days) has an important role in the success of the weekend experience. Therefore, the spiritual director should be involved in all aspects of the formation of the weekend.

The Rector/Rectora and his/her assistant with input from the spiritual director selects the team and assigns the rollos.

The Spiritual Director should assist in the building up of the team community through the celebration of Mass (if he is a priest) and or through the leading of prayer services at team meetings.

Rectors/rectoras should understand that spiritual directors might not be able to attend all the team meetings.

When the spiritual directors cannot attend the team meetings, they are asked to notify the rectors/rectora.

Spiritual directors should understand that their function is not to be the leader of the weekend. Their leadership role is in the spiritual formation of the team and Cursillistas.

The rector/rectora for the weekend, with input from the spiritual directors, discerns the appropriateness of special events for the weekend, i.e., agape meal, etc.

At the team meeting, when the rollos are given to team members, the spiritual director explains the "progression of talks" to them so as to assist them in the understanding of how each rollo depends on the other. When the team members submit their rollos for review, the spiritual directors' concern should focus on the theological and spiritual accuracy of the teachings.

The priest spiritual director brings his own vestments and purificators for the celebration of Mass. The bread and wine are already at SartoCenter along with the vessels and liturgical books. If, however, the spiritual director is in need of anything then he should call Spiritual Renewal Services (669�3100 ext. 169) or Ste. Marie Parish (622�4648).



The 3 Days



THURSDAY

A room at Sarto Center is assigned to the spiritual directors for the weekend. On women's weekends there is sometimes not enough room for the priest spiritual director. If this is the case, the priest spiritual director may stay at Ste. Marie's rectory and commute to Sarto Center. Usually the weekend palanca is stored in the spiritual directors' room.

On Thursday night the spiritual director should be present to greet the newly arriving Cursillistas and their sponsors.

The spiritual director should talk informally and congenially with the Cursillistas with encouraging and welcoming words.

When the doors are closed and the sponsors have left the spiritual director introduces the rector/rectora to the Cursillistas. The rector/rectora then introduces the team and begins the ice�breaking event.

At the appropriate time the rector leads the Cursillistas into the chapel for the first meditation. The meditations are given by one of the spiritual directors. This is an opportune time for the spiritual director to share with the Cursillistas that they have entered the retreat phase of the weekend. It is also beneficial to explaining to them what a retreat is and the expected behavior.

The use of the mediations throughout the weekend is very important. However, the spiritual director may adapt the meditations to make them more personal and prayerful; i.e., instead of reading the meditation of the "Prodigal Son", the spiritual director may want to use the story of the "Woman at the Well" on a women's weekend.

The team gathers each night to review the day. At this time the spiritual director may give spiritual and personal insight in assisting the team better serve the Cursillistas. Also, the leading of prayer for the team and the blessing of the team is appropriate.





FRIDAY



The Rector/Rectora usually lead the Cursillistas and team in the morning and evening prayers as found in the Pilgrim's Guide. If, however, the rector/rectora decide that the spiritual director should assume this role then he/she should be notified before the weekend.

It is appropriate and beneficial to bring tapes or CDs to create suitable atmosphere for morning and evening prayers. The music minister can assist with these prayers with song and or chant.

The spiritual director should not hesitate in making decisions that enhance the quality of prayer times. Other team members should be flexible in assisting the spiritual director for whatever he/she wants.

The spiritual directors may use the outlined meditations as found in the Spiritual Director's Guide. The meditations are quite good and they set the tone for the day or evening ahead. However, if the spiritual directors choose a different format for meditation it should correspond thematically with the given meditation.

There are two rollos given by the spiritual director(s) on this day. Outlines of the rollos are given in the Spiritual Director's Guide book. However, it is not necessary to follow the outline as given. One may use his/her own teaching method. There are some important things that the spiritual director must say and he/she should carefully review the given outline to make sure that all points are shared with the Cursillistas.

Before the celebration of Mass the spiritual director(s) should seek out lectors and Eucharistic Ministers. The ministers should be selected according to their parish ministry; i.e., if they are a lector in the parish then they can lector at Sarto Center. The Bishop of Manchester also grants permission for a parish special minister of communion to assist the priest in the distribution of communion. This permission is granted to the person only for that Mass and only for the Sarto Center. Usually, the spiritual director who is not a priest would assist the priest in the distribution of communion. Because of space and number of Cursillistas only one special minister of communion is needed. This minister would distribute the Precious Blood to the Cursillistas.

The priest should consecrate a few extra Hosts at Mass so as to reserve the Blessed Sacrament in the Tabernacle. This gives the Cursillistas an added opportunity to reverence Christ during the weekend. It also assists them in their personal prayer time as well as in their table prayer time. The key to the Tabernacle is located under the Tabernacle on the inside of the supportive leg.

A communal penance service is held on Friday night and is lead by the spiritual directors. The Spiritual Director for the Cursillo Movement (currently the director of Spiritual Renewal Services) will invite area priests to assist in the Sacrament of Reconciliation. The penance service should conclude by 9:00 p.m. At 9:00 p.m. (exactly) the visiting priests will begin to hear confessions. Usually four or five priests assist in the sacrament and therefore a number of areas in Sarto Center will need to be set up for the celebration of reconciliation.

The rector/rectora will call a team meeting after the Sacrament of Reconciliation is completed. The spiritual director assists in the meeting through prayer, pastoral insight, and blessing.





SATURDAY



This day follows the same format as the previous day with the exception of the Penance Service.

The rector/rectora might wish to celebrate an Agape meal on Saturday night or have some other form of celebration. The rector/rectora should notify the spiritual director before the weekend so that he/she may make the necessary preparations.



SUNDAY

This day follows the same format as the previous day's format except for the final Mass and the Closing Ceremony.

Usually the Mass begins anywhere between 2:00 � 2:45 p.m. The Mass is celebrated in the rollo room (downstairs) rather than the chapel so that after Mass the break�in can occur. If Mass ends earlier than expected then a song fest takes place to fill in the time.

Make sure that all of the Mass vessels and vestments are cleared out of the rollo room before break�in.



Following the break�in all of the Cursillistas and team go to the chapel for final instruction. This is not a time for witnessing but a time of thanksgiving. The time allotted is brief so assist the Rector/Rectora keeping any rituals to a minimum.



At the closing ceremony the spiritual director gives both the opening prayer and the final blessing (priest).



The Spiritual Directors give the Cursillo Cross to each of the Cursillistas and say the words "Christ is counting on you!" and the Cursillistas respond, "And I on Him!"



The Fourth Day



The rector/rectora usually schedule a reunion for the team and Cursillistas. A prayer service might be required from the spiritual director. The prayer service should remind all of their new found commitment to Christ and the Church. Also, the prayer service should be one of thanksgiving for the spiritual gifts that everyone received.

The spiritual directors for the weekend should notify the Cursillo Spiritual Director on the Secretariat of any difficulties, problems or ways in which the Secretariat can make the weekend better.
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